
EAA Chapter 289  

Board Meeting  

May 21, 2022  

 

The meeting was called to order Saturday May 21 at 8:00 AM by Vice Chairman Dale Knuth. 

 

Members present were: I Dar Steenholdt, Steve Christensen, Peter Hauff, Gayle Willts, and Gary 
Pelach. 

  

The first order of business was Dar’s Treasurer Report review of all deposits and all payments made 
since our March meeting.  Ask usual, the bank figures were exactly the same as Dara’s num-
bers.  The report was approved by Steve Christiansen and seconded by me. 

 

Chairman Bruce Beecroft had left a message for Dale to explore getting support to honoring Nellie 
Willhite.  She was the first female pilot from Sioux Falls, born in 1892 and was almost 100 when she 
passed after many contributions to our community.   

The discussion was followed by a motion to adjourn by Steve Christiansen second by Dar Steen-
holdt at 8:40 AM.   

 

Fly safe and hope to see everyone June 18, 2022 

 


